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Minutes of the Royal Burgh of Selkirk and District Community Council Held on Monday 08th April 2019 – Committee Room, Victoria Halls, Selkirk

	1. PRESENT – Community Councillors; Alistair Pattullo (Chair), Tom Combe, David Deacon, Graham Easton, George Irvine, Ian King, Alisdaire Lockhart, Jim Stillie and Judith Thompson.

Also, present – Councillor Elaine Thornton-Nichol, Councillor Caroline Penman, 5 members of the public, 1 representative from the local Press, 3 representatives from Scottish Water.

2. APOLOGIES – were received from Councillor Gordon Edgar and Kirsty Lovatt.

3. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST – there were no declarations of interest.

4. MINUTES OF THE PREVIOUS MEETING - were approved as a true record, proposed by Alisdaire Lockhart, seconded by Ian King.

5. MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

Alisdaire Lockhart spoke on issues around the Auld Kirk and mentioned that a number of interested groups in the town will be looking at ways to take the project forward.

There were no further matters arising.

6. COMMUNITY POLICE REPORT

There was no report issued. 

7. SCOTTISH WATER PRESENTATION (Available electronically)

Adam Warner from Scottish Water gave a short presentation on the planned upgrading of the water supply for customers in Selkirk, Galashiels, Melrose and the surrounding area. Adam and his colleagues took questions from members of the Community Council and members of the public, in particular around the potential disruptions caused by pipe laying in and around the Selkirk area.  

8. LOCAL IMPROVEMENTS

Ian King reported that while there were no new updates to the list already circulated there were now new town centre information boards on display. AP showed the meeting the replacement notice board for the Market Place, It was agreed that LiveBorders be approached regarding the replacement Victoria Halls notice board, Alisdaire Lockhart suggested that we offer to financially assist The Haining Trust with any projects they were considering?

9. PLANNING MATTERS

Ian King advised that a revised plan had been submitted in respect of the slip road and side entrance to the Kerr’s field application. A new application in respect of the old Baptist church has been submitted to provide 8 affordable homes – 19/00476/FUL refers and details can be found on the SBC website.

10. OPEN FORUM

MOP 1 raised concerns around the change of use regarding the planning application in respect of the Three Hills coffee shop on the High Street. MOP 2 spoke on the lack of action in respect to road and drain damage in the area of Philiphaugh cottages which has been unattended to since the work carried out by the flood protection scheme. The resident spoke about the length of time that he has been waiting for remedial work to be carried out and was concerned that the contractors were not in situ to carry out the repair work. Cllr Caroline Penman assured the resident that the contractors were obliged to carry out any outstanding snagging and she was attending a meeting with them later in the week and would raise the relative concerns. MOP 3 commented on what appears to be poor construction work on the flood protection wall at Lesley Cottage and also stated that lift in Selkirk Public Library was not working. This to be taken up by SBC councillors.

11. SBC COUNCILLORS REPORTS

Cllr Elaine Thornton-Nichol spoke on the foodbanks visit which was recently held at St Joseph’s Church and how the foodbank referral system operates. There is need for certain food items which include tinned custard, tinned cream rice and tinned fruit but the foodbank had recruited 5 new volunteers. Cllr Caroline Penman spoke about the proposed Big Spring Clean scheduled for Sunday 14th April and asked for as many individuals and groups as possible to make an effort to turn out on the day. In addition, she spoke on the proposed change in wording to the sole occupancy council tax form which had caused issues in its current format.  

12. TREASURER’S REPORT Judith Thompson presented the Treasurer’s Report (also circulated electronically).

Proposed as a true record by Tommy Combe, seconded by David Deacon. 

Judith Thompson proposed that all members agree to abide by the Code of Conduct for Community Councillors and this was agreed unanimously.

13. REPORTS FROM SUB COMMITTEES

Borders Walking Festival – Alistair Pattullo spoke on the upcoming festival taking place between 7th and 15th September. The website www.borderswalking.com  is now live and bookings are coming in at a high rate. The Walking Festival Committee will be putting out a call shortly for volunteers to assist with the event.

Selkirk Response Team – Graham Easton spoke on the proposed training exercise which will hopefully be carried out with the support of Tweed Valley Mountain Rescue Team. Details to be confirmed.

Selkirk Hill Management Group – Ian King stated that there is now a new footpath, provided by the Black Bob group, going from the Market Place to Selkirk Hill (or Market Place to Selkirk Hill via the Haining).

Blooming Selkirk – Judith Thompson informed those attending that a meeting to discuss planting etc will take place in Victoria Halls on Monday 06th May (7pm start).

Chamber of Trade – Next meeting scheduled for 09th April.

14. AOCB


Alistair Pattullo reminded council members that the annual presentation to the Royal Burgh Standard Bearer would take place on 09th May 2019 at a cost to Community Council members of £5 per head, details to follow.

There being no further business the meeting closed at 2055hrs. 

The Annual General Meeting of the Council will be held at 6.30pm on Monday 12th May in the Committee Room of the Victoria Halls immediately followed by the regular monthly meeting.
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